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GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  
AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE OF MEETING:   October 2, 2012 

 

TITLE: Approval Bond Related Projects 
1. Approval of Change Order for Unanticipated Construction at Copper Creek 
Elementary School 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

BACKGROUND:    

 

The Building Inspector for Oro Valley has requested additional work on the electrical switch gear at 

Copper Creek Elementary School.  The Building Inspector identified the undersized and mislabeled 

equipment.  The replacement of the Electrical Switch Gear was not anticipated as part of the scope 

of the construction at the school.   

 

Prior to this proposed change order, the project was expected to be completed under the budget 

($949,600) by approximately $8,000.  The proposed change order will exceed the current contract 

by approximately $18,000. 

 

Arizona Administrative Code R7-2-1008 requires that all change orders exceeding the greater of 

$15,000 or 5% of the contract amount be approved in writing by the Governing Board. 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
RECOMMENDATION:   
 
The Administration recommends that the Governing Board make the determination that the change 
order is advantageous to the school district and approve the increase in contract by $18,000. 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
INITIATED BY:                                                       

           
                                                                     

________________________________________________________________________ 
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                 Date:  10/1/2012 

          

                     
 
                                                                                               _________________________________   
                                                                                                   Patrick Nelson, Superintendent 


